


  
Dear Friends and Family, 
  
I do not know if I can truly capture in words the emotion of this past weekend as the MITT, G-10 
Transition Teams were brought home.  Standing amongst the crowd filled with great anticipation 
to see their loved ones, I could not have felt more welcome. The surreal environment 
surrounding me, banners, balloons, flags, excited children, wives, parents, friends etc. put a lump 
in my throat that I tried to control. 
 Everyone stood with enthusiasm and once the word was given that, “they are on the way.” A 
surge of emotions erupted.  Holding a flag in my hand, I couldn’t muster enough strength to raise 
it. For once in my life, I didn’t know where to go, what to say and whispered beneath my breath, 
“God give me strength.” 
As the bus rounded the corner, a hush fell as everyone watched for the doors to open, when the 
first figure appeared, the crowd sprung forward, as screams and cheers filled the air.  I stood in 
the back, the lump in my throat had now moved to my eyes, as I struggled to hold back the 
emotions within. It was then that I lifted my flag. Three waves, one for Brian, one for Dillon and 
one from me.  
 Within minutes, in a revolving fashion each hero found me.  Some stood before me with tear 
rimmed eyes. It seemed as if we swallowed in unison trying to reserve the emotion before an 
embrace of sincerity and unspoken condolence.  They needed not speak, for a hug was more than 
I could have asked for. 
A part of me wanted to stay in that moment forever. Standing under a star filled sky, I watched 
as the banners that had been put up just hours before, were now being taken down. It was 
dreamlike, as hero’s walked among me.  A smile fell across my face as I watched a dad tossing 
his child into the air time and time again. Caught in the moment, I felt the surge of tears enter my 
eyes as I knew that Brian would have done the same thing to Dillon. As I turned my head, I was 
proud. The laughter of a child, the freedom beneath my feet gave me much to be thankful for. 
I gave out a few last hugs, a wave, entering the car in which I came.  As I sat down, I closed my 
eyes and thanked God. Another phase in this journey was over and it was wonderful. Internally, I 
began to hum one of my favorite songs, “Praise you in this storm” by Casting Crowns, the words 
calmed my heart. I watched the remaining families from my window and realized that although, 
emotions and storms may enter our lives we are all called to come home. 
  
  
Thank you for your prayers, 
Love, 
Autumn Letendre 
In Memory of Captain Brian Letendre 
May 13, 1978-May 3, 2006 
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